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Facility:    UPMC Horizon 
 
Specialty: RADIATION ONCOLOGY 
 
 

KNOWLEDGE 
 
Successful Completion of an ACGME/AOA, accredited program  
 

TRAINING 

 
The applicant must demonstrate successful completion of an approved four-
year residency in radiation oncology OR successful completion of a three-
year residency followed by a one-year fellowship program in radiation 
oncology at an institution approved for ACGME graduate medical education 
 

CERTIFICATION 

 
Board Certification per Policy on Appointment, Reappointment, and Clinical 
Privileges of UPMC Horizon 
 

OTHER 

 In order to qualify for privileges in Radiation Oncology, the applicant 
must demonstrate that he/she has provided primary or consultative 
services in radiation oncology for at least 25 patients over the past 12 
months. 

 
PROSTATE SEED IMPLANTATION 
 
Training:       
 
The applicant must demonstrate successful completion of an approved* 
residency program in Radiation Oncology, where prostate seed implantation 
was part of the residency program. 
   
If the prostate seed implantation was not part of the residency program, the 
radiation oncologist must demonstrate that they have completed an approved 
course in prostate seed implantation and that they have been proctored in at 
least three (3) cases by a physician experienced in this procedure. 
 
Board Certification:    
 
Certification in radiation oncology by the American Board of Radiology or 
the American Osteopathic Board of Radiology or board admissible. 
 
Experience:     
 
The radiation oncologist applicant must demonstrate that they have 



UPMC 
Delineation of Privileges Request 

Criteria Summary Sheet 
 

performed at least 20 prostate seed implantation procedures during residency 
with satisfactory outcomes.   
    
If training was received through an approved course, the applicant must 
demonstrate that they have performed at least 5 prostate seed implantation 
procedures in the last 12 months with satisfactory outcomes.                              
                                                                                     
Reappointment:  
 
The applicant must demonstrate that he or she has maintained competence by 
demonstrating the performance of at least 10 prostate seed implantation 
procedures in the last 12 months with satisfactory outcomes. 
 
References:      
     
At letter of reference must come from the department chairperson at the 
hospital where the applicant currently has or has had prostate seed 
implantation privileges, or from the director of the  physician’s residency 
program.  If not a part of the residency program, then a letter from the course 
director will be required. 

 
 
 


